

Lake-Lehman School District

"To inspire students to achieve personal fulfillment through the context of community, independence, generosity and mastery within a safe learning environment."

Office of the Superintendent James E. McGovern

October 31, 2020, 10:00 a.m.

Dear Lake-Lehman Community:

I am contacting you to make you aware that a member of our educational community has been tested positive for Covid-19. This information was reported today, October 31, 2020. The reported case pertains to an employee at the L-L Junior-Senior High School. The employee was last on campus on Thursday, October 29, 2020.

We, at Lake-Lehman School District, have and will continue to follow all Department of Health (DOH) and Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) guidelines. The Rapid Response Center (RRC) has been notified. "Close Contacts" of the individual who tested positive are identified through the contact tracing process. All affected individuals will be contacted by a DOH representative with additional information and further recommendations. If further action is needed by The District, we will advise the school community immediately.

Rest assured it is the highest priority of the Lake-Lehman school board, administration, faculty, and staff to keep our students healthy and safe while continuing to meet the educational, social, and emotional needs of our students whose parents/guardians have opted to continue their child's education in the traditional setting.

Sincerely,

James E. McGovern